
Recreation Committee Meeting 
Minutes – May 24, 2023 

 
 

Present: Sandy Shute, Larry DiPietro 
 
Minutes of April 26, 2023, minutes were approved via email. 
 
Treasury Report: Balance, including carry-over from 2022, is $7894.27. See attached for details.  
 
Old Business: 
 

1. Pavilion update  
a. Picnic tables and benches – completed last week - THANK YOU to Andy Cook, 

Dick Beck, Matt Whitney, and Trent Shute 
b. Roof to go on in the next week or two – thank you Bob Hudson 
c. Plaques acknowledging donations of tables in honor/memory of local 

residents/businesses 
d. Electricity – Town is getting quotes for a 20amp service to the pavilion, 

hopefully to be installed in the next few weeks 
e. Wi-fi – Town is working on getting IT guy to determine what is the best way 

to get wi-fi to the pavilion 
2. Walking Track - Shawn Landry of Mainely Trails will be installing the walking track 

beginning mid-July 
3. Community Garden – Chris is suggesting 4 pocket gardens spaced out around the 

walking track: maybe a pollinator garden, community garden, touch and smell 
garden, ???? 

4. Beach Spring Clean-up  
a. Leaf-blow the nature trail – Matt Whitney has volunteered to blow the trail 

and will try to do it this Friday 
5. Summer Barbecue – 

a. July 15, Raindate to be July 22 
b. Volunteers 
c. Music 

6. Pickle Ball Clinic – Barb and Doug McCosh will organize a clinic on a Saturday 
morning in June 

7. Hoyt Island Encroachment – it was decided that the Town would write a letter to 
the property owner of the Hoyt Island boat launch saying that our recent survey 
indicates that they have two docks and boats being stored on Town property and 
would like them to address this concern. 

8. T-shirt sales – we have sold over half of the T-shirts and have ordered more in the 
sizes with low inventory. Also ordered are some with white graphics in women’s 
sizes 



9. Cones and soccer balls are being added to the equipment bin. Sandy will create a 
list of items in the bin to be posted on the website as well as a laminated copy to be 
attached to the inside of the bin. It was noted that the bin had been forced open, so 
we decided to leave it unlocked and see how that works. 

10. Barbecue Grill – this has been purchased and is now in Sandy’s barn, but will be 
moved to the new shed at the Community Building when installed by the Town. 

 
 
New Business: 
 

1. Equipment Bin - Sandy will create a list of items in the bin to be posted on the 
website as well as a laminated copy to be attached to the inside of the bin. It was 
noted that the bin had been forced open, so we decided to leave it unlocked and see 
how that works. 

2. Privy clean-up/maintenance – Chelsea  will monitor Beach Privy and replace waste 
bag in privy and sweep out once/week 

3. Daisy Troop to volunteer – contact is Kim Duplisea: 207-215-3253 
a. Fairy Garden – the local Daisy Troop is going to spend some time building 

fairy houses (tiny “houses” made of found natural materials) in the Fairy 
House Garden at the Town Beach 

b. Daisy Troop might also pot up some flowers for the pavilion 
 

 
Next Meeting: TBD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Recreation Committee Treasurer's Report 

      

      

DATE NOTES INCOME EXPENSE  SUBTOTAL TOTAL 

      

December 31, 
2022     $6,834.36  

      

January 6, 2023 Picnic Table Donation - Tracey $400.00   $7,234.36   

      

January 17, 2023 
Richard Beck - Pavilion 
supplies  ($273.88) $6,960.48   

      

January 20, 2023 
Picnic Table Donations - Cook 
(1,000), $2,000.00   $8,960.48  $8,960.48  

 

R LaBelle (200), A LaBelle 
(200),     

 Shaw (100), Karkos (500)     

      

February 13, 
2023 Picnic Table Legs Order  ($1,713.00) $7,247.48  $7,247.48  

      

March 11, 2023 Annual Budget Approved $1,500.00   $8,747.48   

      

March 11, 2023 
Donations Collected at Annual 
Meeting $25.37   $8,772.85  $8,772.85  

 

(to be used for flowers at entry 
door)     

      

April 11, 2023 T-shirt Order  ($475.00) $8,297.85  $8,297.85  
 
 


